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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday, March 2, 7:00 p.m. 

At The Wherehouse?  

www.AOH-Holyoke.com

    In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
   A huge thank you to Joe and Mary O'Connor for the tremendous success of Irish Night. Over 450 people attended the party in remembrance of Danny Curran. Mick Corduff and the Log Cabin are to be commended for a great job in accommodating our guests with a delicious corned beef and cabbage dinner. Congratulations to the Hibernian and Lady Hibernian of the Year, Matt O’Connor and Kelly O’Connor. Thanks to Jay Driscoll for serving as Master of Ceremonies.  A listing of all the volunteers will be in the April newsletter.
  Work is continuing on the two floats in the Holyoke Saint Patrick’s Parade. We are looking for marchers & various help for the Parade. This year we will be passing around a sign-up sheet at the March meeting.  It would be great to show our AOH / LAOH Irish pride with a strong turnout.

   Volunteers are also needed to help with the Holyoke Saint Patrick’s Road Race. Club members will be helping to distribute registration bibs and tee shirts. Paul and Paula will have sign-up sheets at the March meeting

   According to Calendar Chairman, Peter Hogan, all raffle returns must be made by Friday, February 28.

   Our Annual Communion Breakfast will be held on Sunday March 15, 2020. Mass will be celebrated at the 8 a.m. at St Patrick’s Chapel of St Jerome Church. The breakfast will take place after Mass at the Wherehouse?.  Master of Ceremonies will be Nora McMahon. Featured speaker is former Boston Police Commissioner William B. Evans. The Hibernians will present the Christian Charity Award 2020 to Sr. Joan Magnani, SSJ, Executive Director of the Bureau for Exceptional Children and Adults at Jericho. For reservations by March 13th contact Atty. John J. Driscoll @ 413-534-0445. Tickets are $25.00 per person.
   Financial Secretary Peter Hogan informs us several members have still not paid their 2019 dues and it is 2020! If you have any questions or a hardship please give Pete 413-330-6635 or Paul a call at 413-210-1416.  The price is $30.
Be A Voice For Ireland – Join the Hibernians Today!
        Thanks to the following Hibernians who assisted at Kate’s on February 9: Alan Fletcher, Fran Hennessey, Pete Hogan, Paul Mengel, Jay Driscoll, Charlie Popp, Paula Paoli, Barbara Twohig, Janet Dwyer, Peter Tallman and Jay Whelihan. The next opportunities to serve are Sunday, April 5, May 31 and June 28. Call Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for more information. Last year, the club contributed over 630 volunteer hours at Kate’s.
        Steve Suprenant is collecting aluminum can pop-tops to benefit the Shriners Hospital. Steve has been collecting them for the past several years. The pop tops are pure aluminum. Melted, they are recycled with the proceeds benefitting Shriners. Let’s help a fellow Hibernian and bring yours down to the next meeting
    If you are not receiving our newsletter by e-mail please, send me your correct email or if you have changed your email, please forward it to fishaq2@aol.com (Paul Hogan). This is an effort to save money.
            When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH will pay our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6031 for the AOH. 
   LAOH News
  Congratulations to LAOH member, Katie Beliveau, daughter of Joann Beliveau,  granddaughter of Barbara Gaughan, and niece of John and Kim Gaughan on being selected the 2020 West Springfield colleen. Katie is a West Springfield High School student. Can’t wait to see and hear the cheers when Katie and her court float passes Carlton Street on Parade Day.

  Packets of tickets for the 20th LAOH quilt raffle will be available at the March meeting. The quilt was exhibited at Irish Night and is sure to become a family heirloom. This is the main fundraiser for the ladies and everyone’s help is needed and appreciated.  Also if you know of a venue to display the quilt, please let Paula know at 210-6031.
    Don't forget to keep your dues up to date.  Please send $25.00 dues to Mary Pat Murphy at 9 Magnolia Avenue, Holyoke, MA  01040. She can be reached at 413-532-2121 with any questions.
    If you are receiving a printed copy of the newsletter and want to receive it by email instead, please contact Paula Paoli at paula5412@comcast.net or 413-210-6031 to make the change.  We appreciate those who have changed to email to save our division the cost of printing and postage.
   Upcoming Events:
Kate’s Kitchen – Sunday,  April 5, May 31 and June 28
Communion Breakfast – Sunday, March 15
Saint Patrick’s Parade – Sunday, March 22

Hennessey Hoe-Down Summer Picnic – Saturday, June 14
 Irish Cultural Center Events
Fall 2020 Ireland Tour

   On Saturday March 7, noon, there will be an informational meeting for a Fall 2020 tour, “Visiting Kinsale, Dingle and Ennis – Ireland’s Triple Delight. The tour runs from October 17 -27. For more information check out the website at www.iriscenterwne.org.  
Entertainment at the Trinity Pub
      Saturday, March 14 – The YankCelt Band will celebrate the Saint Patrick season at the Trinity Pub. The show begins at 6 p.m. Tickets are $25 for ICC patrons and $29 for general admission in the main room and $25 seating in the rear room. For more information call 342-4358.
      Sunday, March 15 – Sarah The Fiddler will celebrate the St. Patrick’s season with a show beginning at 4 p.m. Advance purchase is recommended. He cost is $20 for ICC members, $25 for general admission to the mail room and $20 for seating in the rar room. For more information contact the ICC at www.irishcenterwne.org


In loving memory of Doc Dean, Kate’s Kitchen is in need of non-perishable food items. Please bring something to the March meeting.

 “The Luck of the Irish” well for Noranne Duquette it is the “Unluck of the Irish”.  Not missing a meeting for several years, Noranne moves out of state and unluck struck as her name was picked in the 50/50 raffle. Happy Saint Patrick’s Day, Noranne.
In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
